








My name is Jason Fahrni. I considered myself a close friend of Steven.  I have no piloting 

experience or any knowledge of the subject. Steven and I had planned a flight out of Spanish 

Fork, Utah airport to the Moab, Utah airport.  A week, or so, prior to the flight, Steve informed 

me that the airplane he had rented from the school was going in for regularly scheduled 

maintenance, as per protocol.  The maintenance was going to take a week to be completed.  

I had met up with Steven at a later date and set up the date of our flight. Steven had 

taken a few test flights to familiarize himself with the plane. He was very excited to tell me of 

his flights and the capabilities of the plane, such as flying by instrumentation and auto-pilot 

features, also of the night flights in the plane.   

The day of the flight, my wife, two kids and myself drove to the airport to meet up with 

Steven. He was conducting the pre-flight checks of the plane.  He informed me that the plane 

had just come back from a flight and had been out for a few hours. Once that was complete 

myself and my two kids boarded the plane. My wife was taking pictures of us and the take off, 

from the ground.  The plane did have a very difficult time getting started. It would continuously 

flood the engine.  I often thought to come back another day. Steven was confident enough that 

the plane was going to start and we would have a lot of fun.  The plane finally started after 

about 15 minutes of trying to start it. By now it was around 15:30 to 16:00 hours. 

Once in the air, we quickly found it to be very rough turbulence at the altitude.  Steven 

did not seem nervous or have any concern about how turbulent it was. I happen to notice that 

the “ALT” button was not pushed in. I asked Steven what it was and why it could be “popped” 

out.  He mentioned to me to push it in and see if a few of the instruments would change.  I 



pushed it in and a few of the gauges came up to within normal limits. Approximately 45 

seconds later the “ALT” button “popped” out. Steven informed me to try it again and see if it 

would hold in. Another 45 seconds go by and it “popped” out. The motor sounded good and all 

the instruments that ran the plane were in the normal operating range. For the duration of the 

entire flight Steven would have me push in the “ALT” button every 5 to 10 minutes. 

Steven went on to show me the auto-pilot mode in the plane. It did not work. He tried 

several times and contacted the school, but was not able to get in touch with anyone. Several 

more attempts were made to see if the plane would function in the auto-pilot, but all attempts 

were unsuccessful.  

We flew around Moab and looked at the scenery and the sights, still needing to push in 

the “ALT” button. On landing in Moab we taxied to the parking spot as per the radio tower. We 

all exited the plane and rented a car to go have dinner. We had dinner and drove back to the 

airport, 3 or so hours later.  A second pre-flight was conducted by Steven and he was teaching 

me some of the basics of what a pre-flight entailed. He had mentioned to me that, he is not 

sure the plane would start and where could we go if we had to stay the night in Moab.  The 

plane did seem to start up quicker and only had a few times that it flooded out.  

We took off from the airport at around 22:00hrs. I continued to push in the “ALT” 

button in every 5 to 10 minutes.  The flight back did seem less turbulent and fairly non-eventful, 

as far as any problems with the plane. Steven did mention that he was going in at first chance 

to complain to the school at the poor functionality of the plane. He did appear very frustrated 

with the maintenance team. 



Once we landed and taxied to the parking spot, all electrical components of the plane 

had ceased to work or even the general lights to function failed to operate. Steven was not able 

to get the post trip hours of the plane and a few other important pieces of information of the 

plane.  

Days later Steven called me and inform me that he had talked to a gentleman that had 

the plane before him on the day of our flight. He informed Steven that he was having difficulty 

with the plane as well. Steven did not go in to great detail of what they talked about, only that 

he was having problems with the plane.  

Our flight was approximately two weeks before the accident.  I hope my experience with 

this plane does help with putting the pieces of the tragic accident and loss of lives. Thank you 

for reaching out to me.  

 

 




